VHERMAG

Victorian Higher Education Records Management & Archives Group

Meeting Minutes – Wednesday 16 June 2010 (12th Meeting)
William Angliss Institute of TAFE, 555 La Trobe Street, Melbourne

Chair:

Anne Johnston (William Angliss TAFE)

Attendees:
Sarah Brown (RMIT), Ross Elford (LaTrobe Uni.) Dr. Antonina Lewis (VU), Angelo Luczek (La Trobe Uni.) Kathryn Dan (Uni. of Melb.) Carmela Gallo (Uni. of Melb.), Antony Catrice (Deakin), Janet Brennen (Monash).
Anne Johnston welcomed everyone to William Angliss Institute and the meeting.

1. Apologies were received from:


Dragana Mitrovich (Swinburne), Kara Krusche (Swinburne), Jason McGlone (RMIT), Sandy Gillam (RMIT).
1.2 Confirmation of minutes from 10th March 2010.

The minutes of the meeting of 10 March 2010 were agreed to be an accurate account of the meeting held at La Trobe University.

1.3 
Update on action items from previous meeting.


1.3.1 RDA for Higher Education Institutions PRAC time-frame 
A. Johnston informed the group that Julie McCormac (PROV) has advised that the process of submitting the first draft of the revised General Retention and Disposal Authority for the Records of Higher and Further Education Institutions PROS 02/01 Version 2009 to PROV has been delayed and is now due to be submitted in 2013.  This is due to the high volume of backlog projects waiting to be processed at PROV.  PROV will extend the current Schedule.
Julie impressed that the impetus behind the revision of the Schedule is to make it easier to understand and increase its functionality.  It is proposed that a working group be established to: 

· eliminating ambiguities; 

· eliminating classes defined by subjective expressions such as ‘major’ and ‘minor’; 

· incorporating instructions for records which have not previously been acknowledged

· removing definitions / instructions which are unclear.
· Removing any overlaps with the Common Administration Schedule.

“PROV plans to write to all Higher Education institutions to try to get involvement from a wider group – that will happen a little bit further down the track, the next 6 to 8 months or so.”  (J. McCormack).

Having discussed PROV’s potential contracting of a Project Manager – to work with a VHERMAG Working Group (yet to be established) to prepare and take the Higher Education Records Disposal Authority (HERDA) through the PROV PRAC review - with Emma Savage, Emma advised Julie that it would be difficult to develop a costing estimate until a clear ‘scope or works’ can be provided to her.

General discussion occurred regarding the need to know the scope and likely costs of the revision – and the need to justify the expenditure.


It was suggested the VHERMAG group source PROV’s Royal Botanic Gardens Schedule PROS 10/04 which was recently approved for an indication of the new RDA ‘style’.

Julie McCormack will arrange a meeting with Emma Savage and the VHERMAG working group when VHERMAG has made significant progress towards establishing the ‘scope of works’.

2. Discussion regarding VHERMAG’s role in Developing the new HERDA.  

This item was brought forward to encourage flow in discussion.
Following discussion regarding the process involved in updating the current HERDA the group decided it would action the following:
1) Every effort will be made to inform TAFE Institutes and Universities of the existence of VHERMAG.  In particular VHERMAG will attempt to make contact with staff from Institutes and Universities (who have not previously attended a VHERMAG meeting) and encouraged those organisations to nominate and send a representatives the September 2010 meeting.  Part of this exercise is to explain to the parties who have not had a presence at VHERMAG - the significance of the PROV schedule to their organisation/s.  – Ross Elford 
2) Mapping of the Classifications – Top Levels and definitions - Janet Brennan and Lucinda Davies.

3) Mapping Disposals – Ross Elford
4) Collate gaps – provide a list of items to be included – Antonina Lewis



The above actions will be attempted to be done by the September 2010 meeting.

5) Establish a Working Group which will represents both TAFE and University sectors.
6) Look at the ‘Scope of Works’ and establish how the identified work can be distributed between members of the Working Group (and / or a Working Group sub-committee) and a Project Manager.  (Some aspects of the work are likely to be of particular interest to TAFE staff, while other aspects i.e. treatment of ‘research records’ might fall into the domain of the University members of VHERMAG)  And can be distributed as such.
7) VHERMAG Working Group to meet with consultant to discuss ‘Scope of Works’.
8) Consultant submits a costing for Managing Project from preparation with the working group through PROV’s PRAC review process.
9) PROV to write to Higher Education institutes explaining that the HERDA is being improved and request contributions from Higher Education institutions.  The letter might also inform that the VHERMAG group exists and that a working party is being established from VHERMAG members to commence preliminary work on the revisions to HERDA.  
3. Research Data and Records – How they are managed – Group Discussion.

The group participated in a discussion regarding the treatment of various research data and repository systems.  It was suggested that Sarah Brown source the QUT policy on the treatment of research, as it is believed to be comprehensive.  Some discussion re LaRDS (Large Research Data Storage) and ARROW as data storage repositories.


The ANU was cited as a model re retention of research data.
4. Proposed Universities Recordkeeping Forum Melbourne October 2010 – Kathryn Dan, The University of Melbourne

Kathryn Dan announced the Record Keeping Forum will be hosted by The University of Melbourne on 13 October 2010.  Kathryn requested members of VHERMAG submit topic ideas to her which could be of interest to participants.  i.e. Student Records – Clues for going EDM? 

Anyone with a bright idea is encouraged to get in touch with Kathryn Dan a.s.a.p.

5. Round Table Update


(Janet Brennan – Monash 

The University Archives has benefitted from the wide search done by the historians writing the 50th anniversary history of Monash.  The historians  discovered some Monash University film footage at the National Film and Sound Archive that we have now purchased copies of. The films are in a digital format and we now need to look at preservation issues.


The use of TRIM for records management at the university is being reviewed by an external consultant. The review should be complete by the end of July.


(Dr Antonina Lewis - Victoria University
· Project MIRRA update: implementation of new EDRMS (Oracle URM) has been delayed due to flow on effect of changed go-live date for CALLISTA Student Management System (IT support priority is CALLISTA project).  Records Services team are still engaging with the planned ”pilot” group to provide training (Records Essentials), restructure filing systems, and roll out Sharepoint sites as a trial alternative to shared network drive.  We are currently using Sharepoint 2007 but will be moving to 2010 version next year according to current IT plans.

· Records Essentials training: has a wider scope than just the “pilot” group of business units – we aim to have covered the whole of VU by end of 2010.

· PROV storage standard advisory committee: Kirsten Wright is a member of this committee and would be happy to take any VHERMAG comments back to the group.  Janet from Monash and Bianca from Gordon TAFE are also on the group so we have good higher/further ed representation.
· Other external activities:  Adelaide Parr and Kirsten Wright presented a breakfast seminar on “Web 2.0, social media and records management” as part of Information Awareness Month – they’d be happy to repeat this at a future VHERMAG meeting if people are interested.


Kathryn Dan – The University of Melbourne


Lucinda Davies is working on a digitising and destruction plan.  Would like to get in place for all HR records.  Scanning depends on machinery and audit process.  Have established a local Records Management role.  RDM – project ensuring all EA’s are able to use TRIM.  All sorts of other projects are in planning.

Antony Cutrice – Deakin University


(The storage and location of files has it’s challenges.  Ongoing appraisals and accessions.  
· Consolidating archival holdings

· Incorporating records retrieved from off-site storage into archive control system.


(Sarah Brown – RMIT


Business as usual - Sarah very busy with records transfers; Sandy and Jason involved in many ongoing policy projects; Archives hosted successful visit by Vice-Chancellor and RMIT Council to new Archive facility in April - was an opportunity to prepare displays showcasing archive items which can be reused as required; Prompted interest in displaying artefacts in the renovated historic buildings on city campus, which has involved Sandy in negotiations around use and custody; New full-time position will be filled in second half of 2010 to assist with transfers etc.; Specific projects happening during rest of year using casual staff.


(Ross Elford and Angelo Luczec – La Trobe 
· Influx of Appraisal and Disposal jobs

· Development of Action Tracking functionality to assist Office of the Vice-Chancellor in tracking correspondence.

· TRIM Remote Access support implemented and being utilised, allowing Records Services staff to remotely access the pc’s of TRIM users to resolve issues.

· TRIM Deployment Project

· Continued deployment to Faculties

· Currently in the process of  integrating TRIM with Equality & Diversity’s LEX database for management of their disability case records


Anne Johnston – William Angliss Institute

Raised the question of VERS compliance regarding EDM and was advised that TRIM Version 7 (due to be launched in October 2010) promises to be compliant.

6. 
Other Business


NIL
Next Meeting


Dr Antonina Lewis has agreed to host the next VHERMAG meeting at Victoria University on xxx September 2010.  Details of that meeting will be communicated via e-mail.
The meeting closed at 12-20pm.
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